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DDeeaarr  FFeellllooww  RRoottaarriiaannss,,  
 
It is a pleasure for me to contribute to this first quarterly newsletter on Rotary Fellowships, prepared by the 
2008-09 Rotary Fellowships Committee.   
 
Rotary Fellowships play a vital role in our organization.  They provide opportunities for Rotarians, their 
spouses, and Rotaractors from different parts of the world to make new friends while pursuing a common 
hobby, recreational activity, or vocational interest.  Fellowships provide our members with new reasons to stay 
interested and active in Rotary, and help to advance our Rotarian aims of world understanding and international 
goodwill.  This is especially evident each year at the RI Convention, where a substantial number of fellowships 
exhibit in the House of Friendship and enjoy camaraderie through a variety of activities and events. 
 
Many of the fellowships also find unique ways to undertake service activities while enjoying their particular 
hobby or interest.  During the past year, several fellowships have generously undertaken fundraising activities 
to support PolioPlus and Rotary’s $100 Million Challenge.  I offer my sincere thanks to all of the fellowships 
that are taking the time and effort to make service a part of their mission, and I encourage them to continue their 
good work this year. 
 
It is my hope that this newsletter will be a valuable tool to help spread awareness about the Rotary Fellowships 
program.  Please consider sharing this newsletter with your Rotarian acquaintances and encourage anyone 
interested in joining or starting a fellowship to learn more by visiting www.rotary.org. 
 
                           
                            D. K. Lee 
                            President, Rotary International 
 
 
 
Abraham I. Gordon, Chair. 
 
You have asked for it and, at last, we are able to present your own newsletter. It is our desire to have this 
publication be interactive forum where you, the Fellowships and Friends of Fellowships and we, your RI 
Committee on Fellowships and can exchange ideas and programs with the end that we will have stronger - and 
more - Fellowships in Rotary service. 
 
 As we have information to share with you, we will include it in this newsletter, As you have thoughts to 
improve your and all Fellowships, we would like to hear from you and add your thoughts to this publication. As 
Fellowships grow stronger, so, too, will our opportunities for service grow. 
 
 Fellowships enable like minded Rotarians to united to pursue a recreational or vocational activity.  Their 
primary purpose is to further friendship and fellowship, in harmony with RI policies.  While independent of RI, 
with the greatest freedom to function within its charter, each activity must comply with basic requirements, 
including reporting to RI on a regular basis. RI President D.K. Lee asks us to Make Dreams Real.  Let us accept 
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his challenge as we  enjoy our Fellowship in 2008-2009.  
 

THE FELLOWSHIP  ADVANCER – OUR GLOBAL NEWSLETTER 
  
We have been given a tremendous opportunity to provide the total Family of Rotary, including all members of 
the 66 existing Rotary International Fellowships, with quarterly news about what each of your Fellowship news 
and activities.  Circulation also include District Governors and District Fellowship Chairs 
 
The newsletter will provide space, up to 200 words per issue, for your news and views articles. (We may need 
to edit longer submissions.)  We have provided a listing for each Fellowship with the website, the Fellowship 
contact and their contact email.  Each submission will be right under their respective heading. News articles are 
to sent to PDG Cam King at <stirlng@mts.net>. A submission will only used one time! 
 
The R.I. Fellowship Committee has a very slim budget so we will have to invent a distribution  system. The 
“trial” system is depend on the good graces of  all the Fellowships and District Fellowship Chair. We will 
provide the R.I. Staff with a “clean”copy of  the “The Fellowship Advancer”.  R.I. will then forward copies to   
all Fellowship, and all Districts Governors and Fellowship Chairs.  From there, we are asking that each 
recipient  provide a copy to their members. The District Fellowship Chair will provide each Club with a  copy.  
Clubs  are encourage to share the quarterly with their “Family of Rotary”. 
                                                              -  PDG Cam King, Vice Chair and Editor R.I. Fellowship Committee 
 
 

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL  2008 – 2009 FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE 
 

Chair: Abraham I. Gordon <aigmsg@yahoo.com>: Vice Chair:  Cam King <stirlng@mts.net>: 
Members: Enrico Carozzi <carozzie@libero.it>:  Chungsam Doh <csdoh@charter.net>: 
Michael Jackson <mike@oldenterprise.co.uk>: Anthony A. Watson <tony.watson@mac.com>: 
Advisor: Daniel W. Mooers <dwm@@mooers-law.com> 
Liaison Director: Themistocles Pinho 
Liaison Director:  Carolyn Jones 

 
 

 
 

FELLOWSHIP - GLOBAL NETWORKING GROUPS – CHAIRPERSONS 
and 

SUBMITTED  QUARTERLY REPORTs 
 

ACCOUNTANTS/CPA – Carlos Enrique Bolea  <estudiobolea@lq.com.ar> 
 
AMATEUR RADIO –  <www.ifroar.org>  John E Maier <pres@ifroar.org> 
 
ANTIQUE, CLASSIC AND HISTORIC AUTOMOBILE <www.achafr.org>
                                                                                Colin Weeks  <rotarytour@hotmail.co.uk> 
 
If you are a Rotarian with an interest in Veteran, Vintage or Classic cars; using them to travel to new places and 
enjoy a glass of wine with fellow minded Rotarians then the ACHAFR is the Fellowship to join. Each year the 
Fellowship organises and annual International 3/5 day Tour for such cars, with approximately 40 vehicles 
participating.   It does however through the use of its website – http://www.achafr.eu – keep members informed 

2/15 

mailto:stirlng@mts.net
mailto:aigmsg@yahoo.com
mailto:stirlng@mts.net
mailto:carozzie@libero.it
mailto:csdoh@charter.net
mailto:mike@oldenterprise.co.uk
mailto:tony.watson@mac.com
mailto:estudiobolea@lq.com.ar
http://www.ifroar.org/
mailto:pres@ifroar.org
http://www.achafr.org/
http://www.achafr.org/
mailto:rotarytour@hotmail.co.uk


of events being organised by Rotary Clubs in other countries in the world. These sites include: 
http://www.achafr.it – Italy 
http://www.rraf.nl – Netherlands 
http://www.raf,co.uk – United Kingdom 
http://rotary1730.free.fr – France 
One of the key aims is to utilise their site to build up a world wide data base of such events; not only to share 
with Rotarians but also to communicate with the world at large. The UK site, which was started just over 12 
months ago is currently receiving over 27000 hits a month, with the Events page being the most popular. 
 
2007 - 8 Events 
 
Throughout the year close on 100 Vintage and Classic car events have been held by Rotary Clubs around the 
World. In some instances these have been organised by Rotarians who are not members of either their national 
fellowship; however in many instances they have been organised by Rotarians being a member of either their 
National Fellowship or both. In all cases these events have been organised either as a service to the community 
or as a means of raising well needed funds for deserving causes. The easiest way to find details of such events 
is to “Google” – Rotary Classic Cars! Plans are afoot to provide a listing of these on the achafr website within 
the foreseeable future. 
 
During May 2008 the Rotary Retro Automobile Fellowship of GB & I  in conjunction with the ACHAFR 
organised its second fellowship tour for vintage, classic and other post-1981 interesting cars. The four day 
Event was open to all Rotarians and their friends and was part of the annual ACHAFR Rotary European rally 
series. 

Forty two cars took part with entries coming from the UK; The Netherlands, Germany, Belgium and France.  
The ages of the cars spanned over 70 years of motoring – the oldest being Rtn Roy Baker’s 1925 Bentley 3 
Litre VDP Speed Model. 

The event started at the Dormy Hotel, Etretat in Haute Normandy and finished in the Environs of Honfleur. 
Overnight stops took place at the Mercure, Lisieux and the Le Clos Deauville-St Gatien Deauville. Various 
stops were arranged along the route including visits to the Busnel Distillery, Chateau Vendeuvre, Chateau 
Guillaume le Conquerant in Falaise, Chateau St Germain de Livet, Chateau Crevecoeur and the EIA Circuit 
Automobile at Pont L'Eveque. 

Future Events 

For 2009 the Rotary Retro Automobile Fellowship of GB & I in conjunction with the ACHAFR will be 
organising its Third .Fellowship Tour for Vintage, Classic and other post 1981 interesting cars between June 
17/20 2009.  The Event will thus tie in with the 2009 Rotary Convention.    Tjourney to the NEC Birmingham 
where they will be on show before participating in the convention parade.  Although detailed planning for this 
event is still underway it is anticipated that the event will start at the Shelsley Walsh Hill Climb venue in 
Worcestershire travelling into North Wales.  Overnight stops are planned at the Classic British Hotels at Lake 
Vrynwy; Ruthin and Shrewsbury. On the Saturday the cars will journey to the NEC Birmingham were they be 
on show berore participating in the convention parade.   
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It is hoped that a similar Rally - the Rotary Tour Autoretro organised by District 1730 from France -  will start 
in Reims at the same time and join up with the above Tour on either Friday or Saturday. 

The UK Event will be strictly limited to 40 cars, including those of the organisers. 
 
Further information and Preliminary Registration can be obtained by contacting: 

2009 Rotary Convention Tour - rotarytour2009@hotmail.com  
Rotary Tour Autoretro 2009 - rotary1730@free.fr  

Or by contacting Colin Weeks – 0044 (0)1483 721760 

AUTOMOBILE AND MOTOR SPORT - <www.ifamr.org>  A.Burcin Ozensel 
<burcin@ozengaz.com.tr> 
 
BIRDWATCHING  - <www.rotarybirdwatchers.com>  Stephen Leonard <sdleonard@scican.net> 
 
BRIDGE PLAYING - <www.ifbpr.org>  Enrico Carozzi  <carozzie@libero.it> 
  
The International Fellowship of Bridge Playing Rotarians was established in 1997 in the USA, moved to Italy 
in 2002 when started to concentrate the bridge activity on Internet  and to the direct participation to R.I. 
Conventions. At present members are about 150, spread in various countries. 
 
Major activities of the Bridge Fellowship are: bridge games on the BBO web site on Sunday at:  11.00 am 
Pacific time; 2.00   pm Central time; 12.00 pm New York;  8.00  “ London;  9.00  “ Europe;   11.00 “   Turkey; 
2.00  am  India.  We dream to build a future when we will connect to Internet, meet Rotarians and friends, play 
bridge with them wherever they are, creating new friends in the true Rotarian spirit of fellowship. 
 
Active participation to R.I. Conventions (Nice, Barcelona, Brisbane, Osaka, Chicago, Copenhagen, Salt Lake 
City, Los Angeles, Birmingham) with our own booth and local bridge tournaments. 

 
Management of the Rotarian “Irene Project” with the following objectives: 

part 1: tailored “computer literacy courses” for blind people.            
part 2: practicality of software and Internet, with standard computers. 
part 3: on-line bridge lessons by qualified instructors. 
part 4: bridge games on the BBO web site, with Rotarians and   
           friends wherever they live. 

As a result, blind people will have the possibility to enjoy an activity where they will not feel any 
sight drawback. 

 
In conclusion, the activity of the Bridge Fellowship is very “intangible” because we communicate by e-mail, we 
play bridge on Internet and lessons are also given on-line. 
 
The “material” activity is mainly concentrated on the “Irene Project” and on R.I. Conventions, where we 
manage our booth in the House of Friendship, meet friends and collect new members.  
 
If you like to play bridge, join the Fellowship of Bridge Playing Rotarians!  
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You will enjoy the pleasure to play from home with friends all over the world and you will also support the 
humanitarian “Irene Project” in favour of blind people. 
 
CANOEING - <www.rotarystratford.com/canoe/>    Peter  Eickenloff  <peter.eickenloff@deta.gld.gov.au
 The International Fellowship of Canoeing Rotarians offers  Rotarians the opportunity to share canoing, kayaking, 
sea  kayaking,  dragon boating, outrigger canoeing or other paddling activities and provide service related to 
paddling and healthy waterways.  
  
During July-August 2007 a group of our fellowship organised and conducted a canoe trip on Lady Dufferin and 
Smoothwater Lakes in Ontario.Another trip was attempted in May in Ontario but this was snowed out.   
  
Recently the chair of the fellowship passed to Peter Eickenloff from Australia and the new management team 
are in the planning stages for future activities. Our newsletter is due out shortly and will outline upcoming 
paddling opportunities in more detail.   
  
The ICUFR has a discussion board initiative for fellowships and the IFCR has taken the opportunity to establish 
an initial discussion board through this facility at: http://www2.icufr.org/index.php
  
IFCR has it's current website at: http://www.rotarystratford.com/canoe/, and as our numbers grow we will 
examine our web presence and how this can support members and rotary clubs. The IFCR is also trialling a 
regional structure (country) and Australia is the first regional area. The website for IFCR Australia is 
www.rotarycanoe.org.au, and they will have an important role in generating interest in the fellowship in 
Australia  
It has also been identified that there are a number of rotary clubs conducting canoe or paddling type events 
where the fellowship might be able to assist clubs as our membership grows. 
  
The International Fellowship of Canoeing Rotarians may also help clubs in retaining members as well as 
potentially attracting members with an interest in paddling. 
  
 
CARAVANING –  <www.rotarycaravanning.org.uk/> Derrick Sanders <derricksheila@waitrose.com> 
 

CHESS <www3.sympatico.ca/brian.clark> Edgar Calvelo <ecalvelo@sbcglobal.net> 

 

COMPUTER USERS - <www.icufr.org>  Stella Russell  <stella.russell@btconnect.com> 

 
CONVENTION GOERS - <www.conventiongoers.org>  Frank Devlyn  <devlynf@delvyn.com.mx> 

 
CRICKET      <www.rotarycricket.org/ >          Michael Jackson   <Mike@oldenterprise.co.uk> T    

 
Cricket is like combining baseball and chess. A gentle game well suited to Rotarians of advancing years. The 
rules are very adaptable and the winners decided by working out how many runs each side scores less the 
combined age of the team.  
On a recent trip to India the English had a combined age of 605 (including one 78 year old). We scored 150 
runs. That meant the young team from Hyderabad (combined age 350) had then to score 405 runs to win. They 
fell well short. 
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Was it fair to all. No it was unfair on the young fit Rotarians but very fair to the more mature Rotarians. 
IFCR is the only Rotary fellowship that is for this sort of team game and when you combine the fellowship that 
the game provides with the fellowship that is at the heart of all Rotary you have a winning combination. 
 
Now I know this is all very strange to our American readers but since 1997 I have been able to travel the world 
playing Rotary cricket. Being home hosted, seeing how Rotary operates in different countries and being 
involved in fund raising for the less well off countries. Because cricket is popular in India, Pakistan, Sri Lanka 
and South Africa it brings the Rotarians from Australia, New Zealand and the UK to their countries to see the 
problems. 
 
As a measure of the popularity of cricket in India I give you one startling fact. When Sachin Tendulkar (their 
leading batsmen) goes out to bat there are more people watching him than live in the US. Yes that is true.  
 
Cricket is big. So I feel it unfair that the American Rotarians are being deprived of this pleasure. So I am going 
to devote my life to educating America about cricket. Firstly I wish to start with Rotary. For every American 
Rotarian who joins IFCR (International Fellowship of Cricket Loving Rotarians) I will personally donate $1 to 
Rotary Foundation. 
 
Are you up to the challenge America? 
 
If you then become really good Rotarians I will invite you to our next World Festival in South Africa in 2010. 
Rotarians from 7 countries will be represented and we will have a weeks cricket and socializing in that 
wonderful country. No previous experience needed. We can even have coaching from world class players.>  
 

CURLING – John Young  <bettyc@globalnet.co.uk> 

The International Curling Fellowship of Rotarians was formed by Rotarians who had a love for the sport of 
curling. Curling’s inclusion into the Olympics has made it a much more recognized sport worldwide. Although 
it is not known exactly where curling began, the term curling was first recorded in Scotland.    

The Curling Fellowship of  Rotarians received it’s status from R.I. in 1972, but it’s origin came out of a group 
of Rotarians representative of Scotland, Canada and the U.S.A., that had organized a Rotary curling tour to 
Scotland in 1956. In 1957 Rotarians from Scotland returned to curl in Canada, (Quebec and Ontario) and in the 
U.S.A., in the area of Utica and Schenectady, in New York. The U.S.A withdrew from the curling tour after the 
1957 trip. Since 1958 the curling tour has taken place every two years with Scotland and Canada alternating as 
hosts. The tour now involves 22 Rotarians who are home hosted during the 3 week curling tour. 
 
The individuals that developed the Curling tour were Aubrey Legge a P.D.G from Montreal and Bob 
MacKintosh of Scotland 
 
In 1972 Aubrey Legge turned his efforts to having a curling fellowship approved by R.I.  Within two months he 
had the backing of District Governors in Canada, Scotland, U.S.A., and Sweden. This was followed by a formal 
application to R.I. In May of 1972 the International Curling Fellowship of Rotarians was recognized. 
 
The objects of the Curling Fellowship are to promote international fellowship between curling Rotarians and to 
hold every two years a curling competition to determine the champion of the Curling Fellowship. 
 
The first competition took place in Lachute, Quebec with teams from Scotland, Canada and the U.S.A., and 
being won by a team from Montreal. Since then the championship has been won 8 times by Canada, 7 times by 
Scotland and twice by the U.S.A. The winner receives the coveted silver bell with a Rotary Wheel on top. The 
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winners of the first and second place team receive gold and silver medals. The third place team receives a 
bronze medal. 
 
Scotland and Canada and the USA are each allowed 3 teams in the championship. England is allowed 1 team. 
Those spots are hotly contested by many Rotary clubs.    
 
Besides Canada, the U.S.A., and Scotland, Sweden sent a team to compete in 1990. Since 1994 a team from 
Berwick-Upon-Tweed representing England has entered the championship. 
 
In 1996, Peterborough, Canada introduced a friendship competition comprising of Rotarians who had played in 
or had hosted previous world championships, so that Rotary friendships created could continue to grow. 
 
The last championship was held in Lockerbie, Scotland in 2006. The 2008 event will be held in Brantford, 
Ontario Canada with 10 teams competing in the championship event and up to 10 teams in the friendship event. 
The curling competition involves a round robin with two games per day. At the conclusion of the round robin 
the top 4 teams compete in a semi final and a final. 
 
Aside from the curling, the fellowship events include an opening reception, home hospitality, attendance at a 
Rotary meeting and finally the closing banquet with presentation of trophy and awards. The week also includes 
a meeting of the fellowship’s executive. The venues for the upcoming championships are: Brantford Canada in 
2008 and Scotland in 2010. 
 
The many traditions and customs associated with the sport of curling, including its camaraderie fit like a hand 
in a glove with Rotary fellowship. The 150 plus Rotarians and spouses look forward to a great week of  
fellowship at the curling championships. 
 
 
CYCLING - <www.cyclingtoserveuscanada.com/> George Keller <keller.georges@wanadoo.fr> 

 
DOLL LOVERS - <www.rotarydlf.org > Deepak Agrawal <info@banglesindia.com> 

 
The Group was chartered on 24th August 2004.   

While most Rotary Fellowships are based on niche groups which share a common hobby, we made "doll" an 
image to share culture, traditions & ethnicity across borders of the world.  It is a proven fact that adult and 
children both love dolls and toys. While dolls & toys are partners in growth for children they remain a popular 
item of nostalgia for adults to take a trip down a memory lane of their own childhood days. The most favorite 
collectible still remains dolls after stamps and coins. 
 
Doll - a wonderful medium, attracts both children and adults equally, but also can be an effective tool for 
education.  
 
Doll - an amazing little "human" replica, which brings in values of tolerance, acceptance, innocence, love and 
care. 
 
Doll - a "silent" messenger speaking the language of its origin, culture, traditions all draped in this toy which 
we, human beings may not be so explicit in projecting the same. 
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Doll - a "god-like" simple idol of sheer Love, Care & Concern.  

                                Let's spread Love, Care & Concern ! 

Objectives of DLF 
 
Vision of DLF 
The vision of DLF is to create a forum of cultural & traditional exchange amongst the Rotarians, beyond 
boundaries of politics, religion & ethnicity. 
 
Mission of DLF 
The mission of the Doll Lovers Fellowship is to bring the world closer through out the Rotary World by sharing 
traditions, culture, history & life-styles. 
 
Our Belief 
Individually we are great, together we can be magnificent. 

Objectives of DLF 
• To create a platform for cross cultural sharing with a sense of respect & 

tolerance for all religions, traditions and cultures. 
• To create an environment for Love, Care & Concern for brethren of this 

Universe. 
• To gift the childhood memorabilia of love and innocence to our friends 

across nations. 
• To create a Universal message of World Peace through the most wonderful 

medium of dolls. 
• To give a worldwide momentum to our "Bring a Smile" movement for the 

less privileged children. 
 
 

DRUG ABUSE, Prevention of -  David Tong  <david_tong@pkfsingapore.com> 

 
EDITORS and PUBLISHERS - <www.ifreps.com>   Madhumita Bishnu  <m_bishn@yahoo.com> 

Our fellowships have a booth every year in the RI Convention since 2004 and we are 271 members from 45 
countries.  We are going to come up a with a website soon for our fellowship.  This would be ready by Sept. 14, 
2008  It will be <www.ifreps.com>. We are having an international bulletin competition and the best bulletin 
would get an award at the R.I. Convention in Birmingham in 2009. 

We shall certainly have a booth, a workshop and an Annual General Meeting at the Birmingham Convention in 
2009 as we had earlier had a General Annual meeting in Salt Lake City in 2007 and Los Angeles in 2008 and a 
workshop in Salt Lake City,too. 

We publish our e-newsletter called PEN which is available at our yahoogroups and we post it at 
<rotarybulletin@yahoogroups> every month..  We have already published PEN July and August issues. We 
exchange ideas on club bulletins and invite club bulletin editors and district web masters to take part in it. 

We do not charge any membership fees since inception of the fellowship. We sell our fellowship label pins 
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every year during the R.I. Convention. 

 

EGYPTOLOGY – William F. Vartorella  <thebes@juno.com> 

 

ENVIRONMENT - <environment-rotary-fellowship.org/>  Marco G. Kappenberger 
<kappenberger@gmail.com> 

The Environment Fellowship of Rotarians continues:  
1.   facilitating fellowship among Rotarians,  
2.   promoting Rotary projects for a better environment and sustainable development, and  
3.   encouraging, facilitating and supporting the formation of Rotarian Action Groups  (RAG)  in various areas 
of the environment. 
 
Besides participating in District Conferences, we have again been active with an environmental booth at the RI 
Convention in Los Angeles, and have started preparations for our participation and booth at the 2009 RI 
Convention in Birmingham UK. 
 
Forming Rotarian Action Groups 
We have supported the formation of the RAG on Water and Sanitation, and, as suggested to us by the RI 
Board, we are promoting the formation of more  environmental Rotarian Action Groups.  
Yes, we do now look for Rotarians interested to take the initiative or to participate in the forming of Rotarian 
Action Groups in the specific area of the environment and sustainable development  they are most interested in. 
  
We thus welcome Rotarians keen to help forming Rotarian Action Groups and  invite them to email to this 
Environment Fellowship's Chair,  Marco Kappenberger at <kappenberger@gmail.com>  
 
ESPERANTO - <http://resperanto.monsite.wanadoo.fr>  Marc Levin   <marc.j.levin@wanadoo.fr> 

 
FINE ARTS and ANTIQUES – http://agrupacionbaa.wordpress.com>  Xavier Barrera Fontenla 

<xavieresculturas@hotmail.com/> 

 

FISHING - <www.iffr.homestead.com/>  David  A. Kroner  <davidalank@aol.com> 

 
FLYING - <www.iffr.org/>  Brian Souter  <souterb@xtra.co.nz> 

 

FOOTBALL - <www.footballfellowship.com/>   Neils Colov <dragone@loxinfo.co.th> 

 

GO, Playing Rotarians – Min Sheng Yang  <knife@e-ms.com.tw

 

GOLFING - <www.golfing-rotarians..com>  Fred Rashcke  <fraschke@millsshirley.com> 
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GOUMETS – Wilbur Walrond  <rotarygourmet@shaw.ca> 

 
REPAIR HEARTS, Rotarians with,    Denny Scanlon  <dscanlon@dakotacom.net

 
HOME EXCHANGE -   <www.rotaryhomeexchange.com>   Joe Donache  <joseph.donachie@ns.sympatico.ca> 

 
HORSEBACK RIDERS, Touring,    Martin Syz   <syz.martin@capp.ch> 

 

INTERNET - <www.roti.org>   Ron Nethercutt  <yamahajazz@yahoo.com
Selected responces 

Soon after the Tsunami struck south India in 2004, Past ROTI Chair Art McCullough notified me that a 
company from his city had provided a desalination plant to the Nagapattinam Hospital. A Matching Grant was 
later arranged and another desalination plant was provided the residents of the island of Kodiyampalayam 
which was badly affected by the Tsunami. This plant was inaugurated in March of 2008 by RI Director K.R. 
Ravindran. All of this was made possible by contacts through ROTI. 
 
PDG Srinivasa Gobalan 
RC Salem Centennial 
RI District 2980, India 
 

 I have found ROTI beneficial for several reasons. 
When taking the office of DG, I asked clubs in the District to develop and maintain a partner or sister city 
relations by using ROTI to develop friends. Our GSE exchange between D 6630 in NE Ohio, USA and 4680 in 
Porto Alegre, Brasil was initiated out of ROTI members. 
I find ROTI an excellent forum of discussion between successful and well-minded individuals who possess a 
passion to make this a better world. 
I shall forever be grateful to people I met through ROTI who assisted me through a difficult period in my life. 
And also to the ROTIans who help prepare me for my term as District Governor. 
 
PDG Jay Dzurilla, 
D 6630 SE Ohio, USA 
 

 

LATIN CULTURE - <www.rotaioslatinos.org>    Marcelo Frangiosa  <mfrangiosa@gmail.com> 

Fellowship maintains a web page with members´ information, and gives space to its members to publish 
material of their spheres of interest. 
  
Fellowship members share a very active discussion forum about Rotary Information, including a translation 
service into Spanish and Portuguese of the latest R.I. News. A volunteer group of translator members feed the 
Fellowship with the latest R.I. information available, as soon as it gets out of Evanston. 
  
Fellowship promotes and encourages individual members to circulate information about the activities of their 
clubs and districts, allowing sharing ideas, and best practical experiences. This is a key area of the fellowship as 
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it allows members to ask/offer advice and help in different regions. Members act as ambassadors and help build 
bridges across the countries: if something that cannot be solved by a club in one given place is published, a 
member in some different area of the region will no doubt come forward with a solution. This not only covers 
activities, but also includes Rotarians traveling in/outside the region, and Rotary Foundation scholars, for  
example. 
 Fellowship participates in Community Service activities proposed by members in a given place, 
and collectively help to solve problems, including funding some activities. One example is the proposal from 
Rotary Club Oliva, in Cordoba, Argentina, to help patients at a Mental Hospital in their area by obtaining a milk 
cow. Mental Health experts believe such a project ameliorates patients conditions and help them develop areas 
of activity and responsibility. The Rotarian cow is to join a bread producing activity at the same Hospital, and 
fellowship members not only are donating funds (coming from all over Latin America and Spain and France), 
but are involving their clubs and individual club colleagues to support this project. A few experts in dairy 
production have already come forward to advise on this issue. 
  
Fellowship organizes face to face meetings in different regions of Argentina like Tandil and Mar del Plata, 
giving members an opportunity to share weekends together, after and in addition to their daily exchanges on the 
net. Thus, members can reinforce the bonds of friendship and can enrich their knowledge of Rotary. 
  
Fellowship has participated in promoting its activities at the 99º Rotary International Convention in Los 
Angeles. 
 
LAW  - <www.rotarylawyers.org>  Peter Lagarias   <pcl@lb-attorneys.com> 

 
LICENSE PLATE COLLECTORS   Marcus B. Crotts <mcrotts@crottsandsaunders.com> 

 

LITERACY PROVIDERS  <www.literacyproviders.org>   P. C. Thomas <pcthomas@sancharnet.in

 
MAGICIAN    Jim Toth <papat@accesscomm.ca> 

 
MAGNA GRAECIA  - <www.ifmg.org>   Angelandrea Casale  <angelandreacasale@virgilio.it>

 
MARATHON  <http://marathon-rotary.org>   Christophe Cruzel <christophe.cruzel@total.com> 

 
MILITARY  PERSONNEL   Robert Golosov  <nailnsix@aol.com

 
MOTORCYCLING    <www.ifmr.org>   Jacques Grimm  <jacquesgrimm@orange.fr> 

 

MUSICIANS   <www.ifrm.org>   Susan DuPree  <chair@ifrm.org> 

 
OLD AND RARE ANTIQUE BOOKS  <www.rotaryoldbooks.org>   Enzo Cossu  <avvcossu@inwind.it> 
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PARADES AND FESTIVALS  <www.paradesandfestivals.org>   Said Iravani  <irvanipa@gmail.com>> 

 
PETANQUE   <www.petanquefellowship.com>    Robert Bruno  <jo-bruno@wanadoo.fr> 

 

PHYSICIANS  <www.rotariandoctors.com/<  Himansu K. Basu <hbasu@aol.con

 
POLICE/LAW ENFORCEMENT   <http://rotarnet.com.au/users/P/PLEFR/>   Geoffrey Little 
<polepfor@bigpond.com> 

 
POULTRY   Harish Chandra Saxena  <drsaxena@vsnl.com> 

 

PRE-COLOMBIAN CIVILIZATION  <www.precolbinas.cl>  Adelaida Tolic  <adtolic@terra.cl> 

 
QUILTERS AND FIBER ARTISTS  <www.rotaryquilts.org>  Diana Barden  <jerrybarden@comcast.net> 

 

RAILROADING  <www.if-rr.com>   Don Schiller  <schiller@commspeed.net> 

    
The International Fellowship of Railroading Rotarians is made up of Rotarians who have an 
interest in railroading in any format, type, size or related interests.  This may consist of steam, 
diesel, electric, model railroads, rail fan photography, rail travel, railroad collectibles, private rail 
cars, trolley cars and what ever related interest there is from the membership. 
 
We will arrange railroading activities and events as the membership desires. This may range from 
organizing or providing assistance for train travel international and national, to sharing tips and 
ideas for model railroads.  The website www.if-rr.com and email newsletter are great places to 
announce railroading events for all to visit and participate.  Perhaps one has visited a historical or 
preserved railway or has one in their community; this is the place to let others know about it. 
During the 2008 Rotary International Convention we visited the railroad exhibit at Griffith Park in 
Los Angeles and the Pasadena Model Railroad Clubs huge HO layout.  we also held our annual 
meeting at the RI Convention. 
  
The email newsletter and website are a place to show off your interests with photos of trains you 
have seen, layouts you have visited, models built, etc. It is also a discussion opportunity to get 
answers to questions you have about railroading. They are a place to share your railroading 
experiences with others who have the same interest.  You can also swap and sell train memorabilia, 
model trains and related items. 
 
This fellowship will continue the traditions of railroading around the world.  With Railroading 
Rotarians communicating and sharing the past, present and future of railroading will be preserved. 

  

RECREATIONAL VEHICLES  <www.rvfellowshipofrotary.org>   Al Brieger  <Ab27@txstate.edu>  
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ROTARY GLOBAL HISTORY  <www.rghf.org>  Louis Kagle Jr.  <president@rghf.org 

 

ROTARY HERITAGE and HISTORY   <www.historyfellowship.org>  Fredrick J. Otto  
<ottolaw@ix.netcom.com. 

 

ROTARY-ON-STAMPS   <www.rotaryonstamps..org>   Anthony von Vliet   <f2havanvliet827@hetnet.nl> 

 
RUNNING AND FITNESS   Suzan Rada Sculatti  <suzan@sthelenatravel.com> 

 
SCOUTING   <ifsr-net.org>   Norlyn L (Bud) Allison  <ifsna@verizon.net> 

 
SCUBA DIVERS  <www.ifrsd.org>   Dan Lockwood   <diverdan@yahoo1605.com> 

 
SHOOTING SPORTS   <www.ifss.org>   Mark Meatte   <mcmeatte@comcast.net> 

 
SINGLES   <rsfinternational.org>   Marlene Daniels  <MDBbottano@aol.com> 

 
SKIING   <www.isfski.org>  Don H. Goering  <donaldgski@aol.com> 

 

TENNIS   <www.itfr.org>   Marco Marinaro   <marinaro.salerno@rotary2100.it> 

Here are some data about ITFR: 

ITFR currently has 530 members from 46 countries (122 districts) and all continents;  

ITFR can join Rotarians, Rotaractors and their spouses who love tennis and fellowship;  

ITFR was founded in 2004, and approved by the RI Board in March of 2005;  

$139.390,00 were raised from 23 ITFR Events and donated to various Rotary projects;  

"Everything" is online - Registration, Members' database, Calendar, Voting, Financial reports, Constitution, 
Board, Newsletters, News, mailing lists etc.  

The past ITFR World Championships: Rovinj, CROATIA in 2005; Colombo, SRI LANKA in 2006; Salerno, 
ITALY in 2007;  

The next ITFR World Championship: Barcelona, SPAIN, September 01-06, 2008  

 

The ITFR Board is currently composed as follows: Marco Marinaro, Italy (Chairman), Mladen Novakovic, 
Croatia (Vice Chairman), Tomislav Maravic, Croatia (World Tour Director), Valentina Dell’Acqua, Italy 
(Secretary) and Nunziante Di Filippo, Italy (Treasurer) 

With the world championship held in Barcelona last week we have fundraised for Polio Plus and in the 
strategical plan I have made for the next two years I have proposed to put together our efforts for Polio Plus. In 
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the future ITFR wishes to commit itself to fundraising for the polio eradication campaign of RI. 

So far the most important event was the world championship organised in Salerno, Italy in 2007. News and 
information are still available on the event’s web site: www.rotarytennis.org. The funds raised with this edition 
were given to the “Africa Project” (co-financed by RF and R.C. Salerno, district 2100, Italy). 

The ITFR newsletter is called “Rotary Ace” and is available on our official web site. Our motto is: “Score an 
ace with Rotary … for a winning service”. 

Recently other tournaments were organised in Italy (in Turin, Genova, Lecce and Salerno), in Croatia (Zagreb, 
Bol, Pozega), India (Solapur), U.K. (Woodbridge), USA (in LA during the Convention), Brazil (Santos). Over 
the next week end and the following we’ll have more tournaments in Turkey (Istanbul), Bulgaria (Pleven) and 
Italy (Rome). 

More events were and will be organised by ITFR e.g. “Tennis Day”, “Tennis Holyday”, Stage & Clinic, vintage 
tournament “White & Wood”, etc. 
 

TOTAL QUALITY MANAGEMENT  <www.rotarytqm.it/> Pietro C. Freschi  <rotarytqm@tiscali.it> 

 

TRAVEL  AGENTS    <www.rotarytravelfellowship>  John Steven   <johnsteven@bigpond.com< 

 
TRAVEL AND HOSTING   <www.ithf.org/>  John Steven  <johnsteven@bigpond.com> 

 

ITHF was recognized by RI in 1989, and is a network of Rotarians and partners  throughout the world, agreeing 
to host and share their lives and each other.  Members planning regional, national or international travel refer to 
the membership directory to identify and connect with other ITHF members living in the area. 

Connection with these members can range from a meal or coffee together through to being home hosted. 

The membership directory is on-line and has the full information on each person including the name, street and 
e-mail address, club, district, interests, language spoken, and general information about the location of the 
member.  This directory is, of course, restricted to members only.  

ITHF is governed by a board including President, Secretary, Treasurer and various other officers including a 
Vice President in each of the various regions around the world.  

Currently we have over 2,000 members in 60 countries. Each year at the International Convention, we hold a 
board meeting and our AGM over breakfast, at which we have around 150 members present.  We have a booth 
in the House of Friendship, where members gather for a chat and we sign up new members.  

Most years we have a tour leading to the Convention, nest year from London, through England, Wales, Ireland 
and Scotland to Birmingham.  Other tours, not connected with the Convention are being planned. Tours are a 
wonderful opportunity for Rotarians to travel together, to broaden their understanding of the internationality of 
Rotary, and to have fun together, with emphasis on the fun.  

Members living in close proximity are encouraged to hold small social gatherings, and we are in the process of 
forming Chapters around the world to foster this.  

Twice yearly we publish a newsletter, sent to all members. The ITHF web address is www.ithf.org  available to 
anyone, and gives general information, including how to apply for membership.  Our records are maintained by 
our Administrator, PDG Jim Andrews, of Tennessee, jandrews@ithf.org .  
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WINE APPRECIATION   <www.rotarywine.net>  Conrad C. Heede  <ccheede@aol.com> 

 
YACHTING   <www.iyfr.net>    Bryan Skinner   <bryanskinner@tiscali.co.uk. 

 - 30 -  
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	FOOTBALL - <www.footballfellowship.com/>   Neils Colov <dragone@loxinfo.co.th>

